

Post Adoption Resource Center Newsletter

News from South Central U.P. (Iron Mountain Office)

...by Nikisha LaPine, PARC Specialist, South Central U.P.

U.P. KIDS thanks all the families that participated and joined us for our beach day event at Lake Antoine on Saturday, July 23, 2016. We would like to give a special thank you to Marcia VanWolvelaere for collaborating with U.P. KIDS to make the beach day possible. Marcia provided many supplies, and represented the Adoptive Family Support Network, too. Marcia has been trained through AFSN, and is a really collaborative leader in the Dickinson area community.

We had a great turn out and beautiful weather! Adoptive parents - please let us know if an annual beach day event for adoptive, foster and prospective families to have fun, relax and

network/connect with other families is something that you want to happen (by community or U.P. wide). Please share



Volume 1 Issue 14 August 2016

In this issue...

First Annual Beach Day for Adoptive, Foster, and Pro- spective Adoptive and Foster Families	1
Safe Sleep	2
Picnicking in the Sault	2
Preparing for School and Preschool	3
Michigan Heart Gallery returns to U.P.	4

www.upkids.com

To contact a PARC Specialist by phone, call...

- Houghton 906 487-9832
- Iron Mt. 906 281-3440
- Marquette 906 281-3420
- Sault 906 281-3276

Post Adoption Resource Center Newsletter

News from North Central U.P. (Marquette Office)

...by Jessica Glomp, PARC Specialist

I recently had the opportunity to attend a safety training. I was shocked to learn that the #2 reason for infant mortality, behind birth defects, is unsafe sleep! Every THREE DAYS a Michigan baby dies when sleeping in an unsafe place. I found this especially shocking because it is something that is completely preventable. Here are some guidelines that I wanted to pass along to you all!

What is NOT safe sleep?

Adult Beds. Mattresses are too soft and adult bedding can suffocate babies.

Couches. Babies can become stuck in the cushions and suffocate.

Bumper pads, blankets, wedges, and positioners. These items are not needed and can block the baby's airway.

Sleeping with others. Babies can be smothered when sleeping with adults or other children.

What IS safe sleep?

A firm mattress that is firm with a tight fitted sheet. Babies don't need soft bedding to be comfortable.

Babies should be put on their backs to sleep. They will not choke and it will be easier for them to breathe. A fear new parents have is that the baby will spit up and choke. When they are on their back, their air tube is on top of the tube to their stomach. When they spit up, the liquid flows back into their stomach, not their lungs. When they are laying on their stomach and

spit up, liquid can easily flow into their air tube and cause them to choke.

Take everything out of the crib. Nothing should be in the crib except for the baby.

Cribs, bassinets, or pack-n-play are the safest places for babies to sleep. Do not smoke around babies! The second hand smoke is very bad for their tiny lungs.

Tell grandparents or other caretakers to always put the baby to sleep safely.

Breastfeeding is best for the baby, but put them back in the crib afterwards to sleep.

Top 3 Ways to Keep Your Baby Sleeping Safe

To avoid deally cleep simultons, your baby should sleep.

ALONE
On his or her BACK In a CRIB or PACK-N-PLAY

Photos from the Eastern U.P. (Sault Sainte Marie Office)

...by Jeannie O'Brien, PARC Specialist



Post Adoption Resource Center Newsletter

More News from South Central U.P. (Iron Mountain Office)

...by Nikisha LaPine, PARC Specialist, South Central U.P.

We are approaching that time of year again when our kiddos head back to school and we want to make sure they are ready! I would like to share a few tips with you on ways to prepare your children for the upcoming school year after a fun filled summer!

- 1. Make sure to pick up a list of supplies for the grade your child will be entering. If you need help with supplies, please contact your local Salvation Army and they can provide you with the information you will need.
- 2. Get your children back into a scheduled routine and make sure they are getting the correct amount of sleep.
- 3. Schedule an eye exam/physical prior to the start of the new school year.
- 4. Help your children get into a healthy eating routine/habits.
- 5. Encourage your children to read and participate in library activities.
- 6. Encourage active learning such as asking and answering questions, solving problems and exploring interests.
- 7. Monitor your child's television, video game and internet use.
- 8. Demonstrate a positive attitude about education to your child.
- 9. Learn how to be your child's biggest advocate to a fair education and know your rights as a parent. Please visit http://www.mpas.org/resources/special-education-manual
- 10. Talk with your child about any interests they may have in school activities, programs or extracurricular activities.







Michigan Heart Gallery Returns to U.P.

The Michigan Heart Gallery, a traveling photographic exhibit featuring photos of youth currently in the foster care system awaiting adoption, will be in the U.P. from early August through late September 2016. The Michigan Adoption Resource Exchange (MARE) worked with over 50 volunteer professional photographers from all across the state to make this year's display possible. The complete display showcases 120 of the over 300 youth waiting for a "forever family" in Michigan.

Many of the youth are teens. To hear them tell you what adoption means to them and why you should adopt, watch the video at http://www.mare.org/Resources/MichiganHeartGallery.aspx

Then, come see the exhibit, or view all of the youth at www.mare.org There is particular need for families to foster and/or adopt older children, sibling groups, and children with special needs here in the U.P. and throughout the state and country. U.P. KIDS licenses foster homes and provides adoption services. For more info or to start the licensing process, call U. P. KIDS toll-free at (877) 423-2029.

U.P. KIDS also provides post adoption services. See page one of this newsletter for the Post Adoption Resource Center in your community.

Tentative schedule:

Sault Arts Festival Aug 2

Sault Downtown Days Aug 5-6

Marquette County Fair Aug 11-14

U. P. State Fair, Escanaba Aug 15-21

Sault Lakerpalooza Aug 26

Chippewa County Fair,

Kinross Aug 30-Sep 5

Dickinson Co. Library,

Iron Mountain Sep 12-19

Confirmed sites can be found on the calendar at

http://www.upkids.com/post-adoption-resource-center/calendar/